
STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •   SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  • (217)  782-3516  FAX:  (217)  785-4111    
 
 

 

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

TRANSFERRED ELECTRONICALLY  
 
Jessica Basile 
Associate Vice President of Facilities, Planning & Design 
jbasile@franciscanministries.org 
 
RE: Relinquishment of Permit  

Project #19-016- The Village of Mercy Creek  
Permit Holder: The Village at Mercy Creek, Franciscan Sisters of Chicago Service 
Corporation d/b/a Franciscan Ministries Sponsored by the Franciscan Sisters of Chicago 

 
Dear Ms. Basile: 
  
On October 25, 2022, the Chairwoman of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services approved the 
relinquishment of the permit referenced above.   No further action is required by the permit holder in 
relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my 
staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
John P. Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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